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test ban. The extensive number of statements during recent weeks has shown that most delegations
share our view as to the importance of this issue. Yet, it has not been possible to establish a subsidiary
body which would allow concrete work to be done, particularly on such issues as scope, verification and
compliance. Several substantive papers have been tabled on various aspects of a Comprehensive Test
Ban (CTB), but we have not yet even begun to discuss them thoroughly. One of the most important
aspects raised in statements and working papers on this question relates to seismic verification. Much
common ground exists in this area, developed through the intensive work of the group of scientific ex-
perts over the years. | wish now to announce that the Canadian delegation is today making available
directly to other delegations a brochure recently published by the Department of External Affairs of
Canada on seismic verification. Although produced mainly with the Canadian public in mind, this
document is the product of extensive research, is based entirely on scientific advice, and is intended to
provide useful clarification of some of the issues relating to seismic verification.

Our purpose in distributing this brochure is a simple one. The achievement of a CTB is a fundamental
Canadian objective. Canada has played a particularly prominent role on verification, a central issue
in which seismic technology is a key. Since 1976, Canadian scientists have participated in the work of
the international group of seismic experts (GSE) in the CD studying technical aspects of a world-wide
exchange of seismic data. Indeed the Canadian participants will again be tabling a working paper during
the current session of the GSE.

The most recent activity of the GSE was the conduct and evaluation of a large-scale technical test
involving 31 states. This work is the object of an extensive report being prepared for the Conference
on Disarmament. The test has indicated that a number of technical issues require further consideration
by the GSE. Canada strongly supports the continuation of this work. The brochure gives some indica-
tion of the value and importance of this work, and the need to continue it.

In this context | should also like to make known to the Conference on Disarmament that the Secretary
of State for External Affairs, the Right Honourable Joe Clark, announced on February 7 that the
Government of Canada has agreed to provide $3.2 million during the period 1986-1989 to upgrade the
Canadian Yellowknife seismic array as a major Canadian contribution to monitoring an eventual com-
prehensive nuclear test ban. Yellowknife is recognized as a unique and sensitive location to monitor
global seismic events including underground nuclear tests. Updating and modernization of the Yellow-
knife seismic array, which consists of a series of short-period and long-period seismometers, will enable
Canada to contribute to an international system which would constitute an essential monitoring ele-
ment of a negotiated CTB, utilizing the best technology available. Canada will be using the Yellowknife
development to assist the GSE in coming to standards and specifications of seismograph stations that
will contribute to seismic verification of a CTB.

We are attempting to show by action rather than rhetoric that we mean what we say on verification —
and regard it not as an obstacle, but as part of the solution.
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